HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL

HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL
                                   PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

MINUTES
OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE TOWN HALL, HEREFORD

on Wednesday 12th August 2015 AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT –
Councillors Sharon Michael, Paul Stevens, Mark Mansell, Sue Boulter, Marcelle Lloyd-Hayes and Len Tawn.
OFFICER ATTENDING –  
Steve Kerry, Town Clerk.
ALSO ATTENDING – 
Mr Jay Whitmore from 18 Ledbury Road
P047    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Kath Hey, Paul Rone and Laura Hall
P048
APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

None 
P049
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
P050
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE
The minutes of the meeting of 22nd July were agreed as an accurate record and signed accordingly by the Chairman.
P051     DISTRICT COUNCIL MEMBERS:

RESOLVED that it be noted that the participation of those City Councillors who are also members of the County of Herefordshire District Council in both the debate and any subsequent vote on matters contained in the agenda was on the basis that the views expressed were preliminary views taking account of the information currently available to the City Council.  City Council members who are also District Councillors reserved their final views on the applications until they were in full possession of all relevant information both for and against.
PO52   POLICY ISSUES

Ledbury Road Traffic Management 

The Chairman invited Mr Witmore to explain why he had come to the meeting.  He described his growing concern over the years since 1983 when he moved into Ledbury Road at the speed of traffic, and the increasing volume.  He clarified that this is at the “town” end of the road just after the sharp bend when leaving the City. He has been pushing for a 20 mph restriction as the road is narrow, there is parking and damage to parked cars from vehicles passing too close is a regular occurrence.  He also described a serious “near miss” involving his wife and child and a speeding car. Cllr Tawn accepted that there is a good case for this but it had been delayed by the introduction of a similar restriction on part of the Portfields Estate – he personally favoured that restriction being spread to include the lower part of Ledbury Road. He invited Mr 
Whitmore to work with him to develop a proposal that could be taken to Herefordshire Council.  Councillor Lloyd-Hayes agreed with this approach and confirmed that damage to parked vehicles is a regular occurrence.


Parking tariffs -0ff street
After discussion it was noted that the pressure on Herefordshire Council to raise additional revenue is so intense that outright opposition to increased charges is not going to be effective.  It was noted that Ledbury Town Council had devised a way of raising the same revenue with far less risk of damage to local business.  The Town Clerk was asked to contact Cllr Liz Harvey to invite her to the next meeting to discuss how something similar could be done in Hereford.  It was also noted the Council’s long standing wish to see pay on exit would reduce the risk of PCN’s being issued for overstaying, relieve pressure on enforcement services and create a more visitor-friendly atmosphere.  This issue should continue to be promoted in any response. Councillor Stevens suggested that it was unreasonable that the Plough Lane car park by the factory was free when other car parks used by Council staff and visitors to premises were not.

Parking Charges – On Street
The Town Clerk reported the Mayor’s suggestion of a working party to consider this.  It was agreed that this was a useful approach and should include members of the Planning Committee and Councillors who are not part of the Committee. Councillor Lloyd-Hayes commented that parking meters were ugly and would add to clutter in the street scene which was undesirable in a historic city centre.


It was agreed that Councillors Tawn, Michael and Lloyd-Hayes would be part of the Working Party.

P053
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION 


            

It was RESOLVED 

That the applications noted in the attached table, and the licensing matters attached with the responses of the City Council be agreed and forwarded to the Planning Authority by the Clerk.

P054
CORRESPONDENCE


CAMRA Request 


The Clerk reported that he had been contacted by the Campaign for Real Ale who had been supportive of the community and the Council’s attempts to prevent the Broadleys Public House from being converted into a local mini supermarket.  CAMRA were now concerned about a possible change of use for the Plough PH into a pizza parlour.  They also had identified a list of pubs thought to be under possible threat from change of use.  Change of use to retail does not require planning consent and so there is no community or council consultation.  This can be prevented by registering the pubs as assets of community value.



After discussion Councillor Stevens proposed, Councillor Boulter seconded and it was 



RESOLVED 

That the Committee supports the registration of the Plough PH as an asset of community value and instructs the Clerk to proceed with this application forthwith.

That the Committee refers the list of pubs considered to be at risk to Council for a policy decision to be made on registration.

Area Plan

The Clerk reported he had received a reply on the point about including neighbouring parishes and their plans in the development of an Area Plan for Hereford.  The reply was that this was a complex issue and would require Chief Officer input to agree a revision or addition to the draft terms of agreement.  As the relevant officer was not available at the moment this would proceed in September.


Enforcement


Noting the Committee’s strong objection to the removal of trees from the Victoria House site before the tree works application was made, let alone approved, Cllr Stevens reported that there is now a car wash operation on the site for which no permission has been sought – still less granted.  This was causing a considerable nuisance and appeared to indicate that the site was out of control.  The Clerk confirmed he would report this as a matter of urgency to the Planning Authority and strongly call for joint enforcement action from development control and tree preservation angles to bring this site back into order.

PO55
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


Wednesday 2nd September at 6 pm at the Town Hall.
Signed ……………………………………….

Date …………………………………………….

There being no other business the Chairman,  declared the meeting closed at 7:35
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